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                                                      Minutes
Redwood Community Radio Board of Directors
[bookmark: _GoBack]April 11th 2023, 3:00 pm
Zoom on-line meeting
I. Call to order, establishment of a quorum & selection of facilitator 
Opening comments from the President; meeting ground rules.
Noticing the presence of a quorum, Stein called the meeting to order at 3:08pm
II. Roll call
BOARD-APPOINTED MEMBERS: Treasurer Flurina Niggli, Secretary Nadine Chapdelaine
MEMBER REPS: Chestine Anderson, Holly Kreb, Stephanie Thomas
PROGRAMMER REPS:  President Marcy “Chanin” Stein, Javier Rodriguez, Lisa “Luv” Deny
STATION MANAGER:  Allison Kolb
GUESTS: Jama Chaplin, Patricia Tinkler, George WinterSun
     A.    Motion to Reassemble Agenda
             Stein motioned to reassemble the agenda to include seating of new members after approving the March minutes.  Chapdelaine added to the motion to include under New Business B. Approve separation of duties chart from finance committee and C. Appoint new Kmud Board member to be added to the Vocality Credit Union bank account to replace Marcy Stein.  Stein motioned to approve the new agenda,  Chapdelaine seconded and Niggli, Chapdelaine, Anderson, Kreb, Thomas, Stein, Rodriguez and Deny all voted in favor (7-0)
III.        Approval of March Minutes
             Stein moved to approve the March minutes with a few changes.  Thomas seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (7-0). 
THANKS TO DEPARTING KMUD BOARD MEMBERS
     Deny took the position of running the meeting and thanked the members.    Anderson thanked the departing Kmud board members for their patience.  Kreb said her goodbyes and recommended brevity for future meetings.  Stein wished good luck, fun and the ability to handle challenges with ease. She said take good care of yourselves and each other.  Niggli also thanked the departing members.  Chapdelaine thanked Stein and Kreb for taking the Kmud Board through the pandemic years.   Stein gave a brief history of her two Kmud Board terms since 2013 and said she would be available to supply documents that may be needed in the future.  
SEAT NEW KMUD BOARD MEMBER 
    George WinterSun was elected and approved by the membership of RCR to be the new Member Rep to the Kmud Board.  His partner, Patricia Anne WinterSun briefly joined the meeting while he was being welcomed to the Kmud Board.  Chapdelaine asked new members to note their questions for the upcoming Kmud Board orientation.
SEAT APPOINTED BOARD MEMBER
   Anderson nominated Tonya Farmer the week prior to the meeting.  Deny said the Kmud Board had discussed the appointee and asked that Tonya to be the Kmud Board appointee. Chapdelaine moved to appoint Tonya Farmer as the Kmud Board appointed member.  Thomas seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (7-0).  Tonya Farmer was welcomed to Kmud Board.
APPOINT INTERIM OFFICERS
   Deny nominated Chapdelaine as interim President of the Kmud Board.
Anderson seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (8-0).
   Chapdelaine nominated Deny as interim Vice-President of the Kmud Board.  WinterSun seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (8-0).
  Deny nominated Tonya Farmer as interim Secretary of the Kmud Board.  Niggli seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (8-0).
IV.      Approval of agenda
  Chapdelaine moved to approve the agenda.  Anderson seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (8-0).
V.       Open time
    Jama Chaplin thanked the volunteers who prepared the dinner for the Appreciation Party.  She appreciated Margie Plant on the grant sub-committee who has lead the charge on two major grants to replace the sound boards.  The sub-committee was put together by the Station Manager and is working with staff on getting funds for the building repairs.  Jama said the Kmud Board contact list needs to be updated including mailing addresses for grant applications.  
VI.      Consent calendar
  A.  Final approval of By-Law change regarding Treasurer’s Duties-Attachment I
  Chapdelaine moved to approve the Consent Calendar. WinterSun seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (8-0).
VII.     Management report
  Lisa Music will be coming to the next Kmud Board meeting.  Staff will be submitting department reports to present to the Kmud Board.  
  This is Kolb’s last week working before she begins her maternity leave. The staff is set up well to complete all the projects that need to move forward in the next few months. She has met with each staff member individually to set goals and expectations. They will not just be keeping the station going but will also be making a lot of improvements to their departments.
  Kmud is currently getting one more quote to repair the siding on the front outer wall of the station from the far right to the edge of the newsroom. The wall that was repaired last year will be painted. There will also be roof quotes coming in after Kolb’s leave.
  Sarah Starck, Financial Consultant, has run point on working with our auditor this year and it is almost complete. She will also be completing the AFR in Kolb’s absence. Both 571-L Property Exemption Statement and CA Form SI-100 have been completed. Quarterly Issues and Reports are done and will be posted to the public file by the time of this meeting.  There are still issues with the website and extensions have been granted for these filings.
  The final Silent Drive total is $10,173.  There were $15,658 in one-time donations, $427 in recurring donations for the first month which is $30,111 for 2023.
   The Appreciation Party went well and Kolb thanked Chapdelaine, Deny, and Rodriguez for their contributions.  She said it was a great event.
  The Block Party is scheduled for Saturday, May 20th coordinated by Cynthia Click. At the Block Party, Kolb hopes to have a new mural finished on the container in the front yard. Both the artwork and the paint are being generously donated by Ryan Reykdal (art) and Sarah Starck (paint). 
  Summer Arts Broadcast will be lead by Noel Soucy and Kate, Feral Selector. Kolb said Karen Green (DJ Verde) will coordinate the iced coffee booth. 
  Kmud is sponsoring the Decolonizing Economics Summit, April 20th-22nd. Kmud’s sponsorship is just through our services. Kmud will be helping to promote the event.
  Kmud is tabling at the event on Earth Day, April 22nd in Mckinleyville and will also be broadcasting some of the talks. Our News Director, Lauren Schmitt, will be speaking on a panel called "Media & Decolonization'' and will be joined by folks from Native Viewpoint, Indian Country Today, Shareable, and NonProfit Quarterly.  Kmud is pleased to be included in this event.
   Kmud is tabling at the Hog Farm Hideaway in June. Katie Phillips will lead this table. 
    Niggli asked if the road closure permit had been completed for the Block Party.
Kolb said yes and an application will arrive to be stamped by the Highway Patrol.     
VIII.     Finance Committee report
     Niggli reported that the Finance committee is considering utilizing a CRM (Customer Relationship Management ) system to track communications between Underwriting and customers.  The board and the finance committee have agreed on one mid-year budget revision which will take place in July.
    Regarding the studio upgrade, studio A would be the first to be updated.  This would then be available as a solid back-up for studio C to use and would defer some costs.  Deny asked about the studio remodel funds and Kolb said we will know that we have money for the studio C remodel before we begin on studio A.
Otherwise, there will just be a purchase of the priorities, two new sound boards.
    The NFCB conference is expensive to attend in person and Kolb is looking into the possibility of a Zoom option that would cost $150. The conference is June 28th to 30th.
    Niggli reported that she had contacted the attorney for the Taranto estate and they said to check in next year on the progress.  The progress on the will from JT is also very slow.  
    The Miller ranch property donation is in progress.  Patty McGuire, the realtor will view the property with Chapdelaine and Rodriguez.  Eric Kirk, the attorney, when approached with the property details, suggested we accept the property. 
   Jama Chaplin said the that Sarah Starck will be sending the completed audit to the Kmud Board for approval and that it may require a Kmud Board Poll to be   approved between Kmud Board meetings.  Chapdelaine said she would forward the audit to Farmer and WinterSun.
IX.       Old business
            There were no items for old business.
X.        New business
  A.   Schedule Kmud Board Retreat
         The retreat was scheduled for Thursday April 20th from 4-6 pm.
  B.   Approve Separation of Duties Chart from Finance committee
         Chestine said this chart has a great deal of detail on it and was hard for a non-financial person to read.  WinterSun said he felt it was a lot of info and could not comment on it at this time.  Rodriguez asked if Kolb and Sarah Starck had created the chart and if it had to do with the job descriptions.  Kolb responded that yes, she and Sarah Starck had created it and it did not have to do with staff job descriptions that were requested by the Kmud Board.  Niggli said this chart delegates some of the Station Manager’s duties to be covered by others during her leave.  Kolb has asked Simon to hold his staff position until she returns.  He is in the office on Wednesday’s and will work with Ali Bullock, the bookkeeper.  Simon is aware of the bills and expenses and will sign staff time sheets and other checks as needed.  Niggli will be responsible for bank transfers between accounts.
     Deny motioned to approve the Separation of Duties chart.  Niggli seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous except Farmer who had to leave the meeting. (7-0).
C.   Appoint New Kmud Board Check Signer to Replace Marcy Stein.
      Deny moved to appoint Nadine Chapdelaine to be added to the Vocality Community Credit Union account. She will be the second Kmud Board check signer on the account.  Niggli seconded and the vote in favor was unanimous (7-0).
XI.      Committee reports
A. Programmer representatives
   Deny reported that the volunteer appreciation party was a well attended event of 60 volunteers, staff, and Kmud Board members.
She said she has not seen the new Programmers agreement yet and hope it will be finalized soon.  Kolb responded that she hopes to get the draft to the Policy committee by the end of the week.  Rodriguez and Deny will be available for Programmers needs during Kolb’s leave.
B. Member representatives
    WinterSun said he would like to see a statement of the duties of the Member Reps and Programmer Reps.  Currently their roles on the Kmud board are not clearly defined.
C. Community Advisory Board (CAB) - Siena Klein
    The committee has not filed a report.
D. Correspondence Secretary – Deny
     Deny reported that she had sent a letter to Jama Chaplin thanking her for a policy recommendation and that she would also respond to Emma Nation-Myers.  Niggli reminded the new members not to respond to letters to the Kmud Board as this is the duty of the Correspondence Secretary.
E. Development – Deny
   Deny said that Kolb mentioned offering the community a Farm to Table Gala fundraiser next year. She said that a strong coordinator is needed and to let her know if anyone knows of someone.
   The Block Party is scheduled for May 20, 2023. noon to dusk. Deny reported that Dennis Maher, our Music Director, and Rob Seifert, our Production Assistant, will do the audio.  
    Sometime this summer from 4-8 pm, Katie (Feral Selector), Noel (Screech Owl), Gnarlock, Adam (Hill Clinton), Josh (Wolfmandu), and Julian and Uma will DJ in our front yard for a Techno Party. Deny will send Kate and Noel the Event Coordinators Guidelines so they can write a proposal.
   Deny sent Lauren Schmitt the Event Coordinators Guidelines so she can write up a proposal for the Pride Event on June 17th which she is coordinating.
   The Hip Hop House Yard Party, which Deny is planning to coordinate this summer, is still in the preliminary stages. Rodriguez has volunteered to help her work on it.
    Deny said there is a plan to hold a Membership Yard party similar to last year at the end of our next Fall membership drive.
   Deny said Holly Kreb plans to coordinate another Harvest Box fundraiser this Fall. She's hoping to get more non-perishable donated items and plans to keep the prices the same. Holly Kreb enjoyed working with Dorothee Schaeffer and the rest of the volunteers.
  Limited pre-sale Shirts: Deny said Blake Reagan and Sonny Wong will design our limited-time shirts. She will also ask another artist as well. The committee may request that a particular image be a part of every design. It was noted that a microphone would be suitable for representing programmers, and a radio could represent the community.       
   Kmud will receive a $7,000 community grant from the Community Foundation of Mendocino. The money will be used to pay for more news reporting from Mendocino.
  Two more grants from Coast Central Credit Union and the Berg Foundation, due on March 31st, for tech equipment in Studio C have been applied for.  Also, a third grant for tech equipment in Studio A from the North Coast Coop Community Fund. The total amount requested for that project so far is about $52,000.
    Tanya Horlick is the Staff person working on the Podcast Project. Kmud currently uses Sound cloud and can upload the show next week to make some internationally-worthy podcasts.  Stitcher is another format to create content, select projects, and use non-copied music for the podcast. It's simple to take any show and convert it into a podcast. Deny recommends the PSRC helps to select content.  Sponsorship are being considered to help pay for the project.
              F.     Membership Drive  
    The Membership Drive Mixer was a success.  Kolb said there may be a membership “blitz” this summer timed with with another event.  It will be in June at the latest.      
              G.    Audit- Sarah Scudder
   The Audit is complete and will be approved by a Kmud Board Poll.
                        The Audit committee will be dissolved until it is needed again.
              H     Policy -  Chapdelaine
    Chapdelaine said there will be discussion on removing the Programmers agreement from the Policy manual to the Board Binder to make editing it easier.
              I.      Mediation - Rodriguez 
     Rodriguez would like to have regular meetings of this committee
and offer some training for the members.  He prefers in-person meetings
              J.     Building and Grounds - Rodriguez 
    Rodriguez proposed a grounds keeping potluck, work party one weekend a month to maintain the grounds.  He said he would like to keep it looking nice for events.  The trees need pruning and he would like to get food planted in the garden beds.
K.    Election Committee
      Deny reported that the election went well and there was good collaboration.  She thanked the referee Francine Allen and noted that there were some recommendations from her.  There will be a meeting of the committee to discuss the election.

   XII.    Committee meeting schedule
All meetings take place on-line until further notice.  Those interested in attending one should first check to make certain that no changes have been made in this schedule.  Zoom meeting IDs, pass codes, phone numbers and links for the Board meeting can be found on the email that is distributed before the meeting.  For access to other meetings, please contact the committee chair.
Board of Directors	2nd Tuesday, 3:00 pm
Membership Drive	3rd Thursday, 4:00 pm
Development                                3rd Wednesday, 3:00 pm
Policy	4th Wednesday, 11:00 am
Executive	4th Wednesday, 12:00 pm
Audit	not currently meeting
Finance	3rd Tuesday, 3:00 pm
CAB                                             Quarterly Meetings  
Board Talk Show	April 12th 7:00 pm
XIII.   Closed session – Personnel
          There were no requests for closed session.
XIV.   Adjournment      Meeting Adjourned at 5:48 pm.

                                  
             
                                                   Attachment I
1.   The Finance Committee recommends this Bylaws change:  Delete this wording in the Treasurer's Duties section, Article VII, Section 4, “Oversee the keeping of records of all business transactions,” and “Audit all fundraising activities and membership drives.”

Article VII. Officers of the Board of Directors

Section 1. The Board shall be presided over by a President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer. Each officer shall be elected by the Board for a one-year term. Terms of office shall begin at the first meeting following Board elections.
Section 2. The President shall preside at all meetings of the Board, and at the annual meeting of the Members. The President shall be an ex-officio member of all Board committees. The President shall have such other powers and duties as may be prescribed by the Board.
Section 3. The Vice President shall preside in the absence of the President at any meetings, and shall have such other powers and duties as may be prescribed by the Board.
Section 4. The Treasurer shall oversee the keeping of records of all business transactions. Basic financial records available to the Board shall be posted at the RCR office and shall be available to any Member upon request for a nominal fee within a reasonable time, not to exceed one month. The Treasurer or his or her designated representative from the Finance Committee shall present a financial report at the annual Members’ meeting. The Treasurer shall audit all fundraising activities and membership drives and shall have such other powers and perform such duties as may be prescribed by the Board.
Section 5. The Secretary shall be responsible for taking minutes of all Board meetings, distributing them to Directors and posting them at the RCR office. The secretary shall have such other powers and other duties as prescribed by the Board.
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